
MVRC/ YARS 1 November 2022 Explorit and Zoom Meeting  

Officers on K6MVR: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ and Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG. 

Members at Explorit:  Tom Bowen KM6DML, Larry Conroy N6BX, Shayne Hughes N6SPE, Rick Littlefield 

N6KLB, Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF, Don Priesler KM6JQE, Bill Ragsdale K6KN, and Greg Schwei KK6NQJ. 

Members on Zoom: Dan Cameron KF6HHH, Steve Dold W6KCS, Darrell Horst KM6KFW, Tom Preston 

KQ6EO, and Steve Sparks KC6MHT  

Meeting opened by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ,  at 1930 hours with roll call and approval of 

August minutes and August treasurer’s report. 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer’s Report 

October 2022 

Beginning Balance – Oct. 1       $6,730.63 

Deposits 

  10/6 Dues      72.00 

  10.25 Dues    162.00 

 Total Deposits     234.00   $6,964.63 

Withdrawals 

  None 

 Total Withdrawals    0.00   $6,964.63 

Ending Balance – Oct 31        $6,964.63 

Encumbrances  (pending checks)  300.00   $6,664.63 

Available Balance – Oct. 31 (ending balance less encumbrances)  $6,664.63 

Member Dues Paid: 

Tom Preston KQ6EO - $24.00 

Larry Conroy N6BX - $24.00 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN - $24.00 

Lu King W6JKX & Greg Kruckewiitt KG6SJT - $30.00 

Greg Schwei KK6NQJ - $24.00 

George Besley W6GWB - $24.00 

Jose Melendres KN6HTC, Frances KN6LRN, Maj N6MAJ, Jade KN6LRO - $30.00 

Wes Hardacker WS6Z - $24.00 



Michael Bruss N9XQ & Kitren Glozer KI6REN - $30.00 

Pending Checks issued but not yet deposited): 

1169 – Robby Harris – Repeater Site Rent, Nov 2022 through Apr 2023 - $300.00 

Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF moved to approve October minutes, Larry Conroy N6BX seconded. Motion 

passed. 

Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF moved to approve October treasurer’s report, seconded by Larry Conroy 

N6BX. Motion passed.  

Repeater Trustee Steve Dold W6KCS gave a report on the 147.000 repeater and said it was functioning 

normally.  

Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG, SAG and Radio Coordinator for the Foxy’s Fall Bicycle Ride on 

Saturday, 15 October and President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ gave a report on the ride. Mention was 

made of the need to determine amounts to be donated to various repeaters used in the Davis Double 

Century and Foxy’s Fall Century rides. This will be done at the December meeting. 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ gave an update on the search for an ISP for Explorit and listed the 

options. 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN gave a presentation on HF propagation. 

Jamming of various area repeaters was discussed.  

Meeting adjourned approximately 2045 hrs.  

 


